




CROSS MONUMENT: A HISTORY 
Pages  1-2 Why A Cross Monument? 

3 July 6, 2005 Letter to original donors, Roy and Jan Schanne 

4-6 May 8, 2006 Proposal for Services from Wotitzky, Wotitzky, Ross, 
Goldman, Sturges & Tuttle, P.A. to represent Lutheran Church of 
the Cross in the Cross Monument project 

7 July 11, 2006 Letter from Mr. Warren Ross, ESQ. that Charlotte 
County Planning and Zoning Division has denied our petition to 
build; that the suggest we seek a “variance” and that this variance 
would be for a “CLASS ‘A’ SIGN” 

8 July 10, 2006 copy of letter referenced by Mr. Ross, signed by 
Nicole Dozier, Zoning Official, declining the special exception and 
assigning it as a SIGN  

9 December 15, 2006 letter from Nicole Dozier, Zoning Official, 
declining our petition to build as a variance under the sign codes 

10-13 August 24, 2007 Filing with the Department of State of Florida 
that our petition to rezone from Agriculture Estates (AE) to 
Commercial General CG) has been approved and duly filed 

14 September 23, 2012 Motion before the Lutheran Church of the 
Cross Voters Assembly to explore the prospects of legal support 
from Liberty Counsel in view of the fact that the county continued 
to deny our building project. 

15-16 November 25, 2012 the Voters Assembly approved the 
recommendation to engage Liberty Counsel as our legal 
representative and to litigate as necessary. We have now become 
convinced that Charlotte County is no longer negotiating in good 
faith but that we are being denied our religious freedom to build 
within the county codes on our own campus. 

17-21 January 2, 2013 Letter from Liberty Counsel to Charlotte County 
with subject line: “Unconstitutional Classification and Denial of 
Permit for Monument Cross” 

22-23 January 18, 2013 Letter from Janette S. Knowlton, Charlotte 
County Attorney, refuting Liberty Counsel’s claims. 



24-27 January 29, 2012 Liberty Counsel replies to Charlotte County and 
restates the position that the county is unconstitutional in its 
designating our cross as a “SIGN”.  

28 February 14, 2013 Address to Charlotte County Commissioners by 
Rev. Kenneth Redmann appealing to them to direct the county 
staff to re-classify our cross from a “sign” to a “structure.”  
LATER THIS DAY, COMMISSIONER CHAIRMAN 
CONSTANCE CALLED TO INFORM US THAT THE COUNTY 
HAD RECLASSIFIED OUR CROSS AND THAT WE COULD 
PROCEED! 

29 February 18, 2013 Press Release from Liberty Counsel announcing 
that Charlotte County had reversed its position and is now allowing 
us to build 

30-31 February 24, 2013 Herb Sass, member of the Cross Development 
Team, reported to the Voters Assembly on the status of the Cross 
Monument. 

32 February 28, 2013 we received the official letter from Shaun 
Cullinan, Zoning Official, “that this is not a sign, but is instead a 
monument/art which is an integral part of the Church’s proposed 
‘Prayer Garden.’” Therefore our building permit may proceed. 
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